Benton County School District Office of Special Education

Transfer of SPED Students Procedures
Students Transferring From Within the State of Mississippi
If a child with a disability who had an IEP that was in effect in a previous public school in Mississippi, transfers to a new school in the State in the same school year, the new school in consultation with the parents must provide FAPE to the child including services comparable to those described in the child’s IEP from the previous school, until the new school can either-
1. Adopt the child’s IEP from the previous public agency; or

2. Develop, adopt, and implement a new IEP that meets the requirements of the Mississippi State Policies.  
The new school must obtain a signature from the parent/guardian for placement of services for the new school in order for services to be provided the day of enrollment.  This is the back page of the IEP under “WRITTEN PARENTAL PERMISSION FOR INITIAL PLACEMENT”.  A copy of the Procedural Safeguards must be given and fully explained, Written Prior Notice for a committee meeting given, and Parent Response form obtained.
The special education teacher should consult the former schools IEP for appropriate services to be provided and either revise the current IEP or develop a new one and conduct an IEP meeting. A copy of the IEP must then be given to the parent/guardian. 
Students Transferring From Outside of Mississippi
If a child with a disability who had an IEP that was in effect in a previous public school in another State transfers to a public school in the State, and enrolls in a new school within the same school year, the new public school in consultation with the parents must provide the child with FAPE including services comparable to those described in the child’s IEP from the previous public school until the new school-

1. Conducts an evaluation pursuant to the Mississippi State Policies (if determined necessary); and 

2. Develop, adopt, and implement a new IEP, if appropriate, that meets the applicable requirements in the Mississippi State Policies.

The new school must obtain a signature from the parent/guardian for placement of services for the new school in order for services to be provided the day of enrollment.  This is the back page of the IEP under “WRITTEN PARENTAL PERMISSION FOR INITIAL PLACEMENT”.  A copy of the Procedural Safeguards must be given and fully explained, Written Prior Notice for a committee meeting given, and Parent Response form obtained.

The special education teacher should consult the former IEP for appropriate services to be provided and develop a new IEP for the student.   A copy of the IEP must then be given to the parent/guardian.
